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Dear Commissioners,
My partner and I are fortunate to be members of loving and supportive families who embrace our same-sex relationship without issue.  We are both professionally employed by organisations that recognise our commitment to each other and hope to remain employed under similar conditions for a number of years yet.  Neither of us is affected by a disability or any serious ongoing health concern and we both maintain a healthy lifestyle in order to maintain that.  We have no dependant children and hold no financial dependency on any public entitlement or benefit - or on each other for that matter.  We consider our lifestyles fortunate and are extremely grateful for the support that our family, friends and work places offer to contribute to that.  
However, rather than relying purely on our good fortune, we recently deemed it necessary to protect our lifestyles further by establishing Wills, Financial and Medical Powers Of Attorney etc.   The current legislative environment offers much less protection for me and my partner than it does anyone in an equivalent heterosexual relationship.  Whilst these deficiencies are around matters of health and financial entitlements that are not relevant to us now, these issues will become relevant to us in the future.  

Regrettably for us, due to current “common law” principles these documents that we recently executed offer no absolute security when it comes to protecting our longer term intentions and it does nothing to balance the legal rights, responsibilities and entitlements that are afforded to our peers at a time when it might most count.  
The inequalities embedded in current legislation are obvious and are inexcusable.  "Understanding, tolerance and inclusion" are said to be values of the Australian Community.  Current legislation tells another story.  

Yours sincerely,

James Duncan 

